Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: December 14, 2011

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rich Valacchi, Kevin Lanahan, Marcy Kwiatkowski & Jacke Schram.
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the November 2011 meeting were approved out exception and posted to Borough website.
b. Communications: 
i. Bruce submitted 2012 budget proposal to Sue Giordano. Total proposed for 2012 ($29,950) is a 4% decrease from the $30,954 2011 budget.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on October 17. 

1. Lou Garubo discussed basketball. All bids were in excess of the $23K projected repairs. New bids are being accepted. 
2. Bruce added that the basketball group may be able to contribute up to $5K and possible assistance from Mike Bruen and Harrington.
3. Determinations should be made following the confirmation of the final 2012 budget.

ii. Bruce reported that $715 in Municipal Alliance grant money was recuperated towards the ‘Park Events’ line item in 2011 budget.
2. Goals & Staffing for 2012:   

a. Bruce shared that Mayor Henry has identified two possible Recreation Committee members to begin Jan 1, 2012.
3. Holly Trail:   

a. Bruce shared that the Holly Trail Tree Lighting and Caroling at the Gazebo was very successful. The event had the largest turnout in years and all donuts and hot cocoa was distributed. 

b. Recreation should increase donuts from 300 to 350 in 2012. 10 gallons of hot cocoa was sufficient. 

c. The Mendham Business Association thanked Recreation for all of their help.
4. 2012 Recreation Booklet:   

a. The committee determined that the hard copy of the annual booklet was real value to residents and to families who move into Mendham. Will continue producing hard copies as well as providing info in .pdf format online.

b. Bruce will update contacts and asked committee to review 2012 booklet for changes.

5. Ski Trip:   

a. All is in order for the ski trip which will be held on Jan 8, 22, 29 & Feb 12. This will be co-sponsored by Mendham Borough & Township with Liz Stokes as the point of contact.
6. Prior Business:   

a. Kevin communicated Cross Country successes and that Little League registration has begun.

7. New Business:   
a. Bruce stated that 2012 Field Request notices were emailed to all 2011 users. Forms online as well.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, Jan 11, 2012 at the Phoenix House
